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Board of Directors 

MEETING MINUTES

Sunday, August 21, 2011

Annual Planning Meeting

Home of David and Cheryle Broom

Attending: Steve Benowitz, J. Paul Blake, David Broom, Liz DuBois, Wendy Ekern (by phone), Tammy Esteves (by phone), Kacie Luderus, Doreen Swetkis, Mary Van Verst, and Dorian Waller 

Call to Order

The meeting was set up as a potluck. People ate and socialized until the official meeting began. Dorian, as our new president, called the meeting to order at 11:45 a.m. This was followed by a welcome and introductions. Dorian asked each person to say something about what they had been doing this summer.

Proposed Work Plan/Vision

Dorian outlined his vision for our chapter as having three parts. 1) to organize a few events; 2) to engage students – each student could work with an instructor or member of the board with an affiliation to his/her school; and 3) create a stronger web presence – including use of social media, such as Facebook to announce events.

Additional Comments/Discussion from the board members included:

--Doreen said that The Evergreen State College (TESC) will have its MPA Orientation the weekend of Sept. 23 (Friday 5-9 and Saturday 9-3). She will arrange a table for us to promote ASPA and the Evergreen Chapter.

--Doreen also wishes for us to clean up our web presence. The national ASPA web site links to our old chapter site. She will seek some advice on our behalf from her husband, who is in the IT field.

--Steve noted that national ASPA should be able to re-direct the old site to our current site (go through Matt Rankin or Pat Yearwood).

--Wendy remarked that we have been an open chapter and welcoming of new members. She suggests we consider a buddy-type system with new members.

--Mary would like to have students engaged in helping to enhance our international relationship with the Hyogo Prefecture in Japan and the Hyogo Administrative Policy Studies Association (HAPSA), and possibilities for exchange in study and research.

--Liz would like to see us provide students/other members with information on what we do and what we’ve done; on who we are, and the kind of work we do, in order to build a connection between ASPA as an organization, and the people who are involved in it.

--J. Paul, in his continued work on membership-building, would like for more students to be aware of ASPA. He will follow up on orientation opportunities. Dorian added that speaking opportunities could add to the effectiveness of these efforts.

--Kacie said her ideas mirrored what others were saying about our presence and creating awareness. A social media presence “is huge,” to engage people who are just starting out.

--Dave offered caution that we should not try to do too much this year. A few events are acceptable, but we need to be mindful that we are a small group of volunteers. In more ideal economic circumstances, we should host another career fair, which was a money-maker for us several years ago. With sensitivity to our limited resources, partnering with other organizations is a key to our success with any future events.

--Steve remarked that a lot can be achieved with students; doesn’t have to be the same for each school; different approaches can be used for 1st and 2nd year students as membership propositions. We have to address the gap between ASPA as more of time issue than a $40 student dues issue. 

--Steve, as our immediate-past president, added, that we had a great year as far as programs were concerned. While we didn’t have large attendance at most events, partnerships such as the one with the Seattle Management Association (SMA) have and should continue to help. We should try to have a big money-maker during the year that attracts more than chapter members.

--Wendy recalled that in the past, the awards event had been good for bringing people who pay to attend. Steve remarked that we had lost money on the awards event the last couple of times, and this year we did not receive any award nominations. Liz said it may be worth looking at partners for any future awards event.

--Doreen commented that students are very concerned about jobs and job security. The things they are asking, she said, are “are you going to link me, and will it help me get a job?”

Dorian provided an overview of his vision for three events:

1) Fall or Early Winter: a program such as Race and Social Justice, an event that was considered highly successful within the last couple years.

2) A week of workshops on campuses to address students’ fears, and engage them in our work experience.

3) A Public Administration Award Event – a variation perhaps of what we have done before – a barbeque, as an example, in Seattle and in Olympia.

Additional Comments/Discussion from the board members included:

--Steve suggested that with each event we have a networking event before or after a speaker. He would also like to have a speaker who is a practitioner from each sector of government. This would not be a job fair, but the speakers could talk about where they see jobs opening up. Dorian agreed that having a couple of workshops on this topic could be valuable.

--Wendy suggested that people from Human Resource departments in city and state government talk about what they’re doing to hire. Dorian added, from his personal experience, they do not have jobs to offer. He thought it might be more pertinent if people speak from their own abilities/inabilities in the current job market.

--Tammy mentioned an Employee Learning Week in December (5-9), which will be looking at the national job gap and work-place changes. It is a way for people to market themselves by getting training and development. Tammy said she would provide us with information about the event.

--Steve commented that we have not evaluated what we have done. For our own edification and planning, we should analyze what has worked and what has not.

--Liz concurred with Steve. We could survey the satisfaction of attendees, our financial outcomes, and information such as the “draw” toward the event.

--Steve suggested that we use Survey Monkey for such surveys, which may be easier and better than a written form that people fill out at the end of an event.

Programs and Activities

Steve announced that we will have the opportunity to meet with Marv Weidner on November 16 at lunch time in the Seattle Municipal Building. This opportunity came as a result of a recommendation from ASPA’s president, Erik Bergrud. Weidner will speak on the issue of how you deal with a budget that constantly changes. Box lunches will be served. The board previously approved $1,000. Travel expenses for Weidner will be shared with SMA. Steve emphasized that we need to start publicizing now. J. Paul said that we need to get a flyer from SMA to post on our website. Steve added that we should think about how we get the entire public policy faculty on our distribution, even if they are not members.

Mary reminded the board that we’ve been given a special opportunity to attend a seminar and reception with Governor Toshizo Ido, of the Hyogo Prefecture, on Friday, Oct. 26. Several board members have already indicated that they will attend. The events are sponsored by the Hyogo Business & Cultural Center in Seattle. 

Mary added that at Friday’s events we will also have the opportunity to welcome Komiko Hoside, who has just arrived from Japan to attend the Evans School. Komiko is a former student of our HAPSA colleague, Matsuyo Makino. Her first experience in Washington was in 2006 when she came with Dr. Makino and a group of students from the University of Hyogo for a week of seminars and meetings that helped shape her desire to come back for graduate work at the Evans School.

J. Paul reported on the possibility of holding our annual awards event in conjunction with a Seattle Mariners game at Safeco Field during Public Service Recognition Week in May 2012. This is something he began exploring a couple of years ago.  Other groups such as the SMA, Blacks in Government, and labor group representing public employees unions would be invited to participate in a proposed Public Service Recognition Night event at Safeco Field. The awards presentation could take place in the hotel across the street from the stadium or in an event area in Safeco Field.  The Mariners will set up a site about the event on their website that will enable people to purchase tickets. For every 25 tickets a group sells, the organization’s name would appear on the stadium large screen. J. Paul will ask whether we can receive a portion of revenue from tickets sold. J. Paul will seek letters of support from potential partners to present to the Mariners.  Steve suggested that getting employers to the event could be helpful. J. Paul asks that we send him the names of any other potential sponsors. 

Steve recounted that he and Sandra have discussed the idea of planning a conference on the state of government, such as the inability to reach a compromise, with the state acting similarly to congress. The conference would be similar to the national ASPA conference, in regard to how it is run, with a call for papers. Proposals could be for speakers or a panel. The Evans School would pick up the cost. Finalists would be included in case studies (and go through the Electronic Hallway). Steve has been talking with Patricia Yearwood about ASPA helping to advertise the call for papers. Potential sponsors include NASPAA, Amazon, and the Public Manager Magazine. This event would take place within the next 9 months. Steve would like this to be an event on a national scale. Tammy and Liz are interested in helping with the event.

Committee Reports/Assignments/Discussion

Finance: Dave reported that we have $5,013.42 in our treasury. With the expectation of subtracting the cost of books for Ethics event, we will have approximately $4,900 in our bank account.

Membership: J. Paul said that we have between 120-140 people in our chapter membership. He has a letter prepared to send to new members, which can be edited to reflect upcoming events. However, he’s usually unaware of our new members until they are listed in the PA TIMES. J. Paul has been working on a column with Sandra to boost support and understanding of public services and the public sector. They plan to submit it to the Seattle Times or the PA TIMES in late September.

Programs: Kacie, in her new role as vice president and program committee chair, said that she plans to move the board’s programs forward.

International Relations: Mary reported that a group from HAPSA has submitted a proposal for the national ASPA conference in Las Vegas. Matsuyo Makino will moderate the panel, and requests a commenter or discussant from our chapter. Tammy said she is willing to do this, but is currently waiting to see if she gets funding to attend the conference.

Communications: Dorian will continue with this committee. His focus will be working with students, and increasing the use of social media for our chapter communication.

Governance: Dave suggested that the chapter’s by-laws be distributed. Mary said that she would send them out to the board. This committee was formed in 2009 when it was determined that the by-laws needed amending. Chantal Stevens took the lead. At this time, there appears to be no reason to maintain a governance committee.

Committee/Program Commitments

Liz – International (Hyogo) and the mini-conference (Steve’s program)

Tammy – International (Hyogo), Communications, and the mini-conference

Doreen – Communications, and Finance – engaging non-profits

Additional Business

Dorian said that he would send an overview of his vision for the year.

J. Paul offered to draft an award submission to ASPA on behalf of our chapter. We discussed that we would seek the award for a program event, but focus our nomination on the comprehensive nature of our programs in the past year, mentioning particular events.

Our next meeting will be by conference call. Date and time in September will be determined by a poll or survey. Our in-person meetings will be in October, February, and in April or May.

Gavel passing – J. Paul passed a box of our chapter history to Steve, who in turn, passed it to Dorian. Everyone congratulated Dorian on his new role as our chapter president.

Dorian thanked Dave for hosting the meeting.

Meeting was adjourned at 1:50 p.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted by Mary Van Verst
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